Milford Conservation Commission   Meeting Minutes April 12, 2018       7:00pm BOS meeting room 

Present: MEMBERS: Andy Hughes, Chair; Kim Rimalover, VChair; Anita Stevens, David Bosquet, Audrey Fraizer, Janet Urquhart, Hub Seward

ALTERNATES: Rod Dellafelice, Chris Costantino.  Laura Dudziak, BOS representative

Appointment:   Jessica McNeal is the design engineer for the Tonella Townhomes project with the Dubay group.  She presented the 16 unit townhome project planned for the end of Tonella Road.  The units on the west side will have grade level garages located under the units which will ameliorate the grading concerns.  There will be minimal grading done behind these units.  The drainage swale that handles drainage from Ledgewood will remain in place.  Where it seems appropriate, the swale will be reinforced with stone.  Kim, Hub, Janet, Rod and Chris attended a joint MCC Planning Board (PB) site walk which was held on April 10.  Doug McGuire was the engineer to lead that site visit which included members of the PB and the Historical Society as well as several abutters. Many of the questions from the MCC IDR memo (March 15, 2018) were addressed at the site visit:  

#1.  A site visit was requested, scheduled and provided.

#2.  The vegetation will not be removed from the top or within the wetland buffer of the wetland located to the east of the road. The engineer understands that keeping existing vegetation in place is much more stabilizing than using mechanical methods after site disturbance
#3.  Anita suggested that alternative plants be used in the landscaping plans which would be more resilient and appropriate for the site.  These suggested alterations were accepted by the applicant.

#4. The banks are not as steep as the members understood the plan to indicate.  There is no need for reinforcement of the new grading proposed on the west side of the road.

#5.  The 
revised site plan indicates that rain gardens will be used as stormwater management options to handle the runoff from the roofs of the buildings

#6.  There will be no ledge cutting as would seem to be indicated on the original plan.
(reference the date of the plan which drove these comments and the new plan)

#7.  There may be fencing along the perimeter of the snow storage area, but they feel that there is adequate room to handle all the snow storage which will melt and infiltrate in the wetland buffer.

#8.  There will be no dumpster.  There will be private trash pickup with each unit managing their own trash cans




	Item
	Discussion
	Who Will Do What

	1. March 2018 Meeting Minutes approval
	The members unanimously approved the March 2018 meeting minutes on a motion by Kim, seconded by Anita
	Chris to post on website

	2. Memberships
	Chris’ request for reappointment was approved unanimously by the members.  In order to meet the desired deadline by town staff, the members sent their wish for Chris’ reappointment via email. The emails were tallied and Andy sent a letter of recommendation to the BOS.  
	

	3. Member email 
	Andy, on a recommendation by Anita and Janet, has established a protocol for commission member email addresses.  
	The members are to set up their accounts and notify Chris, who will get the distribution list set up with Bruce Dickerson, IT, and the MCC outlook account.

	4. Upcoming events
	a. April 14 - Sustainability Fair – Wilton

b. 4th Sat Hike 

a. May 5 – SRT East for bird hike.  Hike start from Fish Hatchery?

c. May 12, 2018  Community Health and Wellness Fair 
	a. Anita and Audrey will attend with the MCC traveling display
b. The May hike is to accommodate the April and May hikes.  The 4th Sat falls on Memorial Day weekend which is historically a bad weekend.  This will provide better timing for bird watching.  The hike is to start from the MCAA fields on N River Rd. Anita will include notice that dogs will not be welcome on this hike due to the birdwatching expectations
c. Anita and Chris will take the traveling display to B&G club health fair event.  Make the Front Doors to Outdoors sticker larger as a promo

	5. Reports
	a. 4th Sat Hike – March 24 (Andy at Brox)

b. Easements for Mile Slip and Hitchiner TF

c. Town Vote results

d. April 7 - Saving Special Places

e. Melendy Country easement 
f. LWCF grant 

g. Forest Management Plans  - David

h. Active subdivisions

i. Falcon Ridge

ii. Autumn Oaks - easement
iii. Spaulding – PB and ZBA conditionally approved plan 
i. Tonella Road Townhomes site visit
	a. Andy reported that about 9 people attended the hike at Brox.  They used the service road and the bike trail that parallels the south side of the pond.

b. Town vote approved, by a large margin, the easement for Mile Slip TF.  Chris has notified the NEFF who will be out soon to update and finalize the baseline documentation.

c. Both the warrant articles were approved.  The MCC appreciates the support of the Milford residents.

d. David attended the Saving Special Places conference.  He found the first session on wildlife and trails to be the most interesting.  He feels that we are making the proper balance between the needs of the wildlife and humans on our trail network

e. The Melendy Country easement is moving forward.  Bob Moulton, one of the landowners, approves our few edits from the March meeting.

f. The LWCF grant has cleared the first review hurdle and has been forwarded to the Nat’l Park Service for their review and recommendation

g. David gave a verbal report.  He had sent a report, which Chris missed.  He will work with Andy and Chris on a spreadsheet 

h. Nothing to report

i. Chris will update the PB IDR memo to reflect the discussion from this meeting.  See notes from appointment above.

	6. Interdepartmental review
	Tonella Rd – redux.  See other references in this document (5.i and appointment report)
Hitchiner Expansion project on Elm Street – Special exception for a wetland buffer impact.  The members read through the wetland buffer impact application per the Zoning Ordinance 6.02.6.  No issues were found with the application submitted by the applicant
	Chris to draft, for Andy’s review, the memo to the ZBA concerning our opinion for each of the seven criteria which the ZBA members consider when deciding on a wetland buffer impact special exception application (6.02.7)

	7. Work session
	Schedule policy and procedure manual review
	Chris to finalize the draft for the members to review and discuss

	8. Nonpublic session per RSA 91-A:3.II.d (Land)
	The members unanimously approved a motion by Audrey, seconded by Kim to go into nonpublic session.  On a motion by Audrey, seconded by Andy, the members unanimously approved coming out of nonpublic.  On a motion by Audrey, seconded by David, the members unanimously approved sealing the minutes of the nonpublic session discussion.  No decision was made.
	

	9. Mobility Device Policy
	This policy was approved by the MCC members in October 2013.  The document never made it to the BOS; no one can remember why this happened.  The members reapproved the policy. Tentative hearing with the BOS on April 23 at 5:30pm
	Chris to restart the BOS approval process.  Andy and Chris to ensure that sufficient background is provided that the policy is supported by sound data and example of other governmental agencies.


Meeting adjourned at 9:30 pm

Next Regular Meeting – May 10, 2018 @ 7PM, Selectmen's Meeting Room.   

2018 Meeting Dates: Feb 8. Mar 8. Apr 12. May 10. June 14. Jul 12. Aug 9. Sept 13. Oct 11. Nov 8. Dec 13
Town Hall • Union Square • Milford, NH 03055 • (603) 249-0628 • conservation@milford.nh.gov
The order and matters of this meeting are subject to change without further notice.

